Minutes of the Beeford Parish Council Meeting

On 12th July 2021 at 7.30 pm At Beeford Community Centre

<u>Present:</u> Chairman Keith McCloud, Vice Chair Clark Robson Councillors Alan Turner, Rosalind Turner, Brian Jackson, Hazel Adamson, Cllr Jane Evison, Clerk to Parish Council Anne McCloud, Member of the Public attended.

The Clerk carried out a risk assessment before the meeting and all reasonable measures were taken in relation to attendance numbers and social distancing requirements for the Parish Council to hold a face-to-face meeting.

1. Apologies for Absence:

Councillors Ian Sawyer, Barbara Smithson, John Sowersby, Colin Wilburn

2. Declaration of Interest - No declarations of interest were made.

3. To accept minutes of the meeting held on 7th June 2021

Proposed: - Cllr R Turner Seconded: - Cllr Adamson All agreed

4. Matters arising.

- a. The Chair started the meeting informing Council of the sad passing of Cllr Paul Lisseter who died suddenly on the 11th June. Paul was an excellent councillor who worked extremely hard on behalf of East Riding residents and supported the Beeford Parish Council over the years. Cllr Evison said that he was a dedicated member of the team and will be sadly missed. b. Following on from the Village Walkabout which took place on 20th May the schedule of works has now been received which will be passed to the relevant teams at ERYC for commencement of works in the village.
- c. Following on from discussions in the last PC meeting in relation to Beeford Crossroads and the rising number of accidents, the Chair has sent a letter to Paul Bellotti reiterating the problems and asking that this be revisited with a view to a mini roundabout being placed at the junction. We are awaiting a response. Cllr Evison added that on speaking with Paul Bellotti he does have an understanding of what Beeford is having to put up with at the junction and she will seek further advice on this.
- d. Do it for East Riding is a small grant fund open to all communities within East Riding to enable Town and Parish Councils, Voluntary and Community Sector Organisations to organise and create community activity within their own areas. The Parish Council have discussed the possibility of updating the entrance planters in the village and the planting of bulbs in various places in the village and encouraging the community of Beeford to take part in this project which seems to have taken the name Beeford in Bloom. Cllr Adamson has volunteered to oversee this new project with the help of Cllr Sawyer, the Clerk will apply for the funding once all costs have been discussed and agreed by the Parish Council.

5. Correspondence

- a. List of new Leader, Deputy & cabinet members & roles list has been received from Cllr Evison.
- b. Email received from Dogger Bank confirming they will be investing £1 million during the construction of the wind farm to support our coastal communities. This will be largely focused on young people to access opportunities to enter well paid high-skilled jobs. This is aimed at 124 primary schools in East Riding of Yorkshire.

- c. Information has been received about the East Riding Stages Rally which is a new unique motorsport event which will take place on the 26th and 27th February 2022. The event is organised by Beverley and District Motor Club. This event is currently in the consultation stages in relation to proposed road Closures throughout several villages etc and they will keep us informed as to progress.
- d. East Riding of Yorkshire Community Tree Planting Fund has been launched for the purposes of creating new areas of native woodland. This will be placed on the PC website. e. On 15th March 2021 the Government launched "Bus Back Better" a new National Bus Strategy for England. As normal life returns there is a need for radical improvements to local public transport. Any views or opinions please email Transport Development Officer Katherine.Pickles@eastriding.gov.uk Cllr Jackson added that we cannot lose what we have got.

6. Finance

a. Data protection annual fee due to ICO - £40 paid.

7. Planning -

- a. Alton Farm replacement roof, no objections raised.
- b. The workshop Bridlington Dropped kerb, planning granted.

8. Children's Play Area

a. T J Garden Services, Alton Park are maintaining the play area grass/hedges.

9. Lissett Wind Farm

a. Lissett Wind Farm Community grant has been awarded to the Parish Council, Clerk has actioned works to commence in the play area for replacement fencing and gates.
b. Cllr A Turner reported that in total three applications had been received from Beeford for the community grant all of which have been granted. There will be a public meeting later this year, location to be advised.

10. Crime

- b. Statement received from Deborah Fagen stating that the roles of five members of OPCC staff are currently considered to be at risk of redundancy and will keep us duly informed.
- c. The development of a new statutory Police and Crime Plan for the Humber has been announced for 2021-2024. This will set out the police and crime objectives and will keep us updated.

Thank you to the Parish Councillors and members of the public who attended the meeting. Date of next meeting will be 13th September 2021 time t.b.a.

There being no further discussion the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.00 pm.